
August 20, 2009 

 

Mr. William J. Mueller, 

Village President, and 

Board of Trustees 

Village of Lombard 

 

Subject:  SUB 09-01; 1799 S. Fairfield Ave. 

 

Dear President and Trustees: 

 

Your Plan Commission transmits for your consideration its recommendation regarding 

the above-referenced petition.  This petition requests approval of a one-lot major plat 

of resubdivision. 

 

Michael Toth, Planner I, referenced the companion staff report. The petitioner is 

requesting approval of a plat of resubdivision for a 0.926 acre tract of land located at 

1799 S. Fairfield Ave. As public right-of-way is to be officially dedicated to the 

Village, the subject plat would be classified as a major plat of subdivision. All major 

plats of subdivision must be reviewed and approved by the Plan Commission and 

Board of Trustees. This subdivision meets all of the requirements of the Zoning 

Ordinance and Subdivision and Development Ordinance. 

 

No one in the audience had comments about the proposed plat. 

 

Chairperson Ryan opened the meeting for discussion and questions by the Plan 

Commission.  The Commissioners had no comments.   

 

Commissioner Nelson motioned to approve SUB 09-01.  The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner Cooper.  After due consideration of the petition and the testimony 

presented, the Plan Commission found that the Plat of Resubdivision complies with the 

Subdivision and Development Ordinance and the Zoning Ordinance and therefore, the 

Plan Commission, by a roll call vote of 4 to 0, recommended to the Corporate 

Authorities, approval of SUB 09-01.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

VILLAGE OF LOMBARD 

 

 

Donald Ryan, Chairperson  

Lombard Plan Commission 

 

c.   Petitioner 

      Lombard Plan Commission  
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